This is a very  ill thought out piece of draft legislation that needs a lot of clarification. Many retirees when they consider downsizing do so in order to move closer to their adult children for family support and/or to help out with the grandchildren. This would be very difficult if they are unable to purchase their next home “near” an employment hub or school as this is the most likely area where the adult children and their dependents would be living. Sounds to me that if pensioners want to take advantage of the superannuation incentive they must either spend their money from the sale of the “family” home on retirement home living, or they can become a fringe dweller somewhere. No thanks.  
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